
February Board Report

Athletics

Girls basketball should secure a playoff spot in the last two district games with either us beating 
Booker, or WT girls lose to Canadian and Stratford.  Boys basketball playoff chances have come 
down to we must beat WT to force a playoff between us and WT to go in the 4th spot.  The 
process of us getting to where we want to be is progressing.  Changing the culture of our boys 
basketball program is a long process.  I feel like it is moving in the right direction, and I am 
proud of Coach Cripps and our boys.

Track offseason workouts have been going on since the beginning of the second semester.  I 
am very pleased with our increases in strength, body weight, and vertical jump after just the 1st 
cycle of workouts and testing.  Tennis and golf are getting going as well.  Mrs. Spurlock is doing 
a good job of recruiting kids to come play golf, and even the golf pro at Dumas has contacted 
me in regards to his appreciation of her enthusiasm with the kids and the sport.

Thanks for all you do as our board!

Bobcat Relays March 4-5

Coach Haberthur


